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July Services 

Sun 2nd  11.00am Holy Communion 

Sat 8th   3-5.00pm Messy Church 

Sun 9th  11.00am All Age Worship 

Sun 16th  11.00am Holy Communion 

Sun 23rd  11.00am Holy Communion 

Sun 30th  10.00am Bishopstone Church Group Communion
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Credenhill Parish Council Newsletter 

Parish Meetings 
The next Parish Meeting has been postponed to WEDNESDAY, 28 JUNE 2017 at the Youth and Resource Centre.  
All members of the public are encouraged to attend. 
Parish Council 
The Parish Council appointed Mr Terry Smissen as Chairman to replace Mr Andrew Round and Mr Andrew Slater 
remained Vice-Chairman at the meeting 17th May 2017. 

The Parish Council Invites Parishioners to join the Parish as a Councillor 

The Parish Council has vacancies for four councillors.  Anyone wishing to be co-opted please contact the Clerk 
at Clerk@credenhill-pc.org.uk for an application form. 
As a Councillor you are a democratically elected or co-opted local representative of all the parishioners of 
the village.  You will be required to be unbiased in your decisions and support all the residents within the 
area covering the village. 

Listed below are the responsibilities that are covered by the Council and which you will be invited to join and 
be responsible for reporting or advising to the Council and the Clerk: 

1.  Community Hall:  (Councillor Adrian French).  Attend the Hall meetings and report back to the Council on 
any issues that may concern the Parish. 
2.  Footpaths:  (Councillor Paul Burridge).  Report any issues regarding the footpaths within the boundaries of 
the village.  Request assistance from outside agencies through the Clerk for work to be carried out that may 
cause concern over safety. 
3.  Planning:  (Chairman Terry Smissen and Vice-Chairman Andrew Slater).  Report on any issues from Planning 
Applications received from Herefordshire Council.  Visit those dwellings that may be affected by any planning 
applications.  Report on these issues and invite the occupants to make their own concerns through the Coun-
cil web-site.  Report any concerns over development that does not appear to have permission. 
4.  Shops/Business:  (Councillor Mrs Dot Pullen).  Liaise with the Shops and businesses that are visited by the 
general public on health and safety issues that may occur in their area. 
5.  Schools:  (Councillor Mrs Emma Baxter).  Liaise with Credenhill St. Mary Primary School.  Create a com-
municative relationship and report on any issues that they wish the Council to know. 
6. Roman Park:  (Councillor Andrew Round).  Report to the Council on issues regarding the play equipment, 
changing rooms, football pitch and sports areas.  Investigate any breach of security and improper behaviour 
and report to the Council. 
7.  Finance:  As part of the Finance Sub-committee you will be responsible for presenting the Precept to the 
Council to discuss and vote on for acceptance.  In consultation with the Clerk keep an up-date on the fi-
nances of the Council.   
8.  Flood Alleviation Scheme:  (Councillors John Bevan and Ray Rose).  Liason and negotiation with the FAS 
project team regarding the Flood Alleviation Scheme and in particular the element of the plan concerning 
work on the community site at Credenhill. 

If you feel that you would be able to attend a meeting every 3rd Wednesday of the month and assist in any of 
the responsibilities above please contact the Clerk. 
The new Chairman, Mr Terry Smissen would be happy to meet any interested parties to advise them on their 
duties when serving on the Parish Council. 

Parking: 
Parking outside the school entrance on the brow of the hill is causing considerable concerns.  However, con-
sultations have been taking place and further details shall be published in the next CCN.  
Shops: 
The maintenance of the area at the front and back of the Doctors, Chip shop, One stop and Jasmine House 
restaurant is not the responsibility of the Parish Council.  These two areas are in fact private land belonging 
to the businesses.  The Parish Council frequently receive complaints especially regarding litter in the car 
park.  The Parish Council has recently written to all the businesses and asked them to address these issues, 
and shall continue in their efforts to make this area a litter-free place.   
Planning: 
No planning applications were received. 
Roman Park: 
The Zip Wire at Roman Park shall be replaced, as the post has become rotten and is not safe.  The Parish 
Council shall be conducting a survey of the play equipment at Roman Park and hopefully shall carry out fur-
ther improvements. 
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Dear Friends, 
There are three mistakes we can make when it comes to planning our future happiness. 
Some of us suffer from ‘Destination Disease’, to quote the writer John Maxwell.  We look ahead and think: 
when we reach THAT point in our lives, we’ll be happy.  It might be a holiday, a new job, a new home, re-
tirement.  But in fact, our happiest moments in life will be found all along the way, not at some point pre-
determined by us.  This is a recipe for future disappointment! 
Others of us suffer from ‘Somebody Sickness’.  Are you looking for that certain somebody to make you happy?  
Sure, ‘somebody’ may bring you occasional happiness, but it will not be permanent.  No other person can 
totally fulfil you - they have deep needs of their own.  You have to take responsibility for your own happiness 
in life.  The Bible urges us to ‘delight in the Lord’ - because he never fails us. 
Still others of us suffer from ‘Yesterday Blues’.  We like to crown the past with a halo, and remember only 
the good times.  If your past was great, be thankful, but live - and be happy - where you are now - in the 
present!  The Psalms urge us to remember “This is the day the Lord has made, let us rejoice and be glad in 
it.”  
I hope that you have a happy and a memorable month for all the right reasons…and be glad in it! 
With every blessings, Rana

Dear Friends, 
According to an internet survey, July, August and September are the most popular times to get mar-
ried. I myself was married on a beautiful sunny day in August 44 years ago next month and even 
though it was so long ago the memories are still fresh in my mind.  Customs change but much plan-
ning goes into the wedding day to make it the best celebration possible both for the bride and groom 
and the guests. And quite rightly so as this is the day that begins a new way of life for the couple and 
family and friends will remember and talk about for years to come.  
In Jesus’ time a Jewish wedding would involve almost the whole neighbourhood in a week of feasting 
and celebration. It’s interesting that the first miracle he performed was at a wedding feast to which he 
and his mother and his disciples had been invited. Before the celebrations were ended, to the horror 
of the steward, the wine ran out. This was not just inconvenient but a social disaster and disgrace. It 
would have been seen by the bride and groom as a bad omen on their marriage. The family would 
have had to live with the shame of it for a long time to come. Jesus’ mother asked him to help and he 
did in a very unexpected way. He provided an over-the top-generous amount of wine of such good 
quality that the master of the feast was commended for saving the best wine until last! Jesus not only 
met the immediate needs of the family but also affirmed marriage and its celebration.  
So God bless all those who are getting married this month. May their celebrations be joyful and their 
marriages long and fulfilling. 
With kind regards, 
Angie Deane 
Associate Minister, Magnis Group    

Neighbourhood Development Plan: 
The Parish Council has as yet not commenced a Neighbourhood Development Plan.  The N.D.P. allows the parish-
ioners along with the Parish Council to decide where and what type of development should happen in Credenhill.  
The plan can also protect open spaces and the parish boundary.  Without the plan being in place future develop-
ments will be determined by the guidelines set out in the core strategy, a document concerning Herefordshire’s 
local plan 2011-2031.  The N.D.P. will need local people to be involved and work with the members of the Parish 
Council.  Stephanie Kitto, Neighbourhood Planning Officer from Herefordshire Council shall be attending the Parish 
Council, 28 June 2017.   
PLEASE DO COME ALONG AS IT IS YOUR PARISH. 

Parish Website: 
The Parish Website is a good source of local information.  www.credenhill-pc.org.uk.  The website includes contact 
details, planning applications, minutes from parish meetings and much more. 

Terry Smissen 
Chairman of the Parish Council
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   Credenhill Brownies and Rainbows 

              We are continuing to work on our gardener badge. We learned how to  
   look after garden tools and we have looked at how things affect our  
   plants.  For weather - we made weather charts and rain gauges.  We  
   looked at different soils and made an edible layered soil using biscuits, 
choc chips, butterscotch and chocolate angel delight. It was delicious. We have had fun ad-
apting traditional Brownie games and made grass heads using tights and sawdust. There were 
some very scary troll like heads. Then there is planting out and cooking the vegetables grown 
in the garden. The next few weeks will be based on Summer activities, swimming, picnics and 
outdoor games. 
We meet every Friday 5:30 – 7 in the Community Hall. For more details please contact Donna 
Jones  (donnajones4249@googlemail.com) 

 Churchwardens’ Report. 

                        A very big thank you to those of you supported the Traherne Festival weekend  
                       especially Tom and Paula Fitch. £425 was raised. Thank you to Jean Wells and 
   those who helped and supported her Afternoon Tea. £240 was raised.  
   We are currently trying to raise money to replace the ladder that goes up to 
   the belfry as the existing one is riddled with woodworm and unsafe and we 
would like to paint the inside of the church. 

The church was decorated with flames and red and yellow flowers for Pentecost and  
the congregation celebrated this important festival with a ‘birthday’ cake decorated  
with red and yellow flames and hearts. Many people think of Pentecost as the birthday 
of the church as this was when the Holy Spirit came to the disciples and enables them  
to go out and preach the Good News to everyone in their own language. 

Messy Church for June also celebrated Pentecost.  
This was held at the cathedral where the children  
took part in activities based on wind and fire before 
 a celebration and picnic.   

The next Messy Church is on July 8th  
from 3-5 and will be a celebration of summer. 
Further details from Donna Jones 01432761056 or on the Messy Church Facebook page. 

On Trinity Sunday Donna led the all age worship explaining the meaning of the Trinity - God the 
Father, Son and Holy Ghost,  using every day items – an egg, an apple, the 3 forms of water (liquid, 
ice and steam) and a jaffa cake. 

We have prayed for the victims of the terrible tragedies of the last few weeks. Our visiting priest 
Michael Ranyard leading us in a lamentation at the beginning of last week’s service. 

We congratulate Megan and Jamie Meadows on the birth of their first child, a daughter, Isla.  

As many of you are aware Rev Rana is currently on a 3 months sabbatical but everything you may 
need from the church is covered and we can still be contacted through the Vicarage phone.  Services 
are as normal, being taken by clergy from around Hereford. 
If you would like to join us for any events/services etc or contribute in any way you would be most 
welcome.  
If you need someone to help you to make the first step do ring one of the PCC named in last months 
CCN. 
Thank you Churchwardens – Jean Bowles and Dorrie Coates.  
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VALUE OF THE MONTH    -    HAPPINESS 

”Happiness is when what you think, what you say and what you do are in harmony”  -Mahatma Gandhi 

YEAR 6 LONDON TRIP 
Before half term our Year 6 class had a very enjoyable trip to London.  They  
packed in so many sights over the 4 days which included: Harry Potter World,  
St Paul’s Cathedral, Madame Tussauds, the Natural History Museum, a tour  
of Canary Wharf, the Tower of London and a trip to the theatre to see the Lion  
King. The children were a credit to the school. 

 LEAVERS SERVICE – HEREFORD CATHEDRAL    
As a Church School we take part in the Diocesan Year Six Leavers Service. The 
Celebration Team at the Diocese welcome all our Year 6 children and those at other schools to a special 
celebration of achievement and blessing for those who are ‘moving on’ to Secondary School. This takes 

place on Monday 17th July 2017 at the Cathedral. The children will be taking part in a series of workshops, 
run by experienced leaders. A final act of worship with the Bishop takes place in the Cathedral, where we 

celebrate together.   

SUMMER TERM 
During the summer term many of our classes are going on trips such as to the Shropshire Hills 
Discovery Centre and to Caerleon, we have two sports days and the Summer Fete. We hope for 
sunny weather so that the children can enjoy all the activities during the last few weeks of term, 

YOGA CLASSES AT ST MARY’S SCHOOL  

Tuesdays 6.30-7.30pm  £5 per class   Will be running throughout the summer 

VISITS TO ST MARY’S - If you would like to come and visit us you will be made more than welcome 
by our staff and our children. Please contact Alison Pugh, our Business Manager, or Emma Milne, our 
Admin Assistant on (01432) 760408 to arrange a mutually convenient time.   

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

01.07.17  PTFA Summer Fete – 12pm – 3pm 
03.07.17  Key Stage 1 Sports Day – 1pm 
04.07.17  Key Stage 2 Sports Day – 1pm 
11.07.17  Year 6 Play – 2pm Matinee 
12.07.17  Year 6 Play – Evening Performance 
13.07.17  Year 4 & 5 Shropshire Hills Trip  
21.07.17  End of the Summer Term 

As this will be my last CCN I’d like to take this opportunity to thank everyone for their help and support 
over the last twenty years. It has been an honour and a privilege to be Head of this wonderful school and I 
have enjoyed playing a part in the growth and development of all the pupils over this time. St. Mary’s will 
always hold a very special place in my heart. I know that I will be leaving the school in the capable hands 
of Mrs Davies and I will look forward to hearing about its continued success.  

TTFN – Mr M. 

	



Magna and Young Magna 
JULY 2017 

MAGNA OCTOBER PRODUCTION ANNOUNCED 
‘Refuge’ our next original production is being planned and going into rehearsal soon. It is a mystery which will keep 
you glued to your seats. Set in the not too distant future a group of people are in what they believe to be a place of 
safety, but somebody is trying to get rid of them one by one.  Who is murdering them and why ? 
We hope it will get the same response from Louise, the West Midlands area representative for NODA, as our May 
production did.   Please see the Review of ‘Fittest’. 

MAGNA AND FACEBOOK 
For all the latest information on productions, ticket sales and how to join, just like our Facebook page and you will 
get all the latest news as it happens  

PANTO 2018 
We are pleased to announce that the pantomime chosen for 2018 will be ‘RAPUNZEL’ from a new original script. 

MAGNA AND CHARITY 2017 
During performances in 2016/2017 we collected for St.Michael’s Hospice and also for Hereford Lions at our panto, 
we then added to that from our annual profits an extra £500 each, cheques of £773 for the Hospice and £655 for the 
Lions were presented during the performances of ‘Fittest’, our May production.  
We will continue during 2017 to have bucket collections after each performance we do during the year.  All the mon-
ey collected goes to St.Michael’s Hospice.  We also give half the bucket collection during Pantomime to the Hereford 
Lions, who, among other things bring an audience each year for the Friday night performance of the pantomime.  

YOUNG MAGNA 2017 
Young Magna has gained so much in popularity over the last few years, but we have some vacancies in our Youth 
group, Young Magna.  We meet on Sunday afternoons 2.30 until 5p.m each week, some rehearsals also take place on 
Friday evenings from 7.30p.m. There is a joining fee of £10 and a weekly fee of £2.  We keep costs low to make it an 
easily affordable pastime. 
It is very rewarding to see so many young people who are enjoy acquiring performing arts skills. There is some amaz-
ing talent around and we hope you will join us for our next production to see it in action.  If you would like details 
please contact Betty or  Val, details below. 

WHAT MAGNA IS AND WHAT WE DO 
Most of what Magna and Young Magna does is developed from performing arts workshops where we work out scripts 
and scenes, music and dance using improvisation.  We aim to teach performance skills to those who wish to learn in a 
fun and fulfilling way to be a part of either group see details below. 
If you or your child would like to join, ring or e mail now for information or to book your place. This is a community 
group and so is affordable and fun.  
Your local performing arts group Magna, meets every Tuesday 7.30p.m. Young Magna for 8-16year olds each Sunday 
2.30p.m. to 5p.m. New members are always welcome so come along and join us if you would like an inexpensive and 
enthralling way to pass some of your leisure time.  
Ring for details of how to join:  Val 01432750115  Betty 07954081999 

GOLD FOR RYAN HILL 

Ryan Hill collected his Duke of Edinburgh Gold Award at 
Buckingham Palace on 24th May 2017,  presented by the 
Earl of Wessex.  Ryan has done much of his scouting with-
in 1st Holmer Scout Group and as part of South Marches 
Explorer Unit, He is now an Explorer Scout Leader at Tups-
ley. 

Ryan said “It was good weather for it and an honour to be 
presented my D of E at Buckingham Palace! Quite an ex-
perience to say the least!” 

All in the Credenhill Community wish Ryan many congratu-
lations on achieving this prestigious award and all the best 
in his future Scouting Career. 



REVIEW      
Fittest 

Magna Director: Betty Morris 
Venue: The Powell Theatre 

This is the third play, written by the amazing Betty Morris, set in the imaginary ‘Sparkle Deluxe Spa and Health 
and Club’. In true farce fashion, chaos reigned at a nice rapid pace from the moment the play started and what 
a giggle we had. That’s not quite correct as we had some real laugh out loud moments.  

I can honestly say that there was so much going on that  I was not sure who to watch at times; great direction 
had every cast member doing something every time they were on. I loved Dan Hoskins as the apprentice chef, 
breaking into song with some highly creative dance moves as he cleaned the tables, not to mention his face 
when he was told to do three things all at once. Maureen Baker reprised her Irish character Angie as the com-
pletely pickled cook. Paul Oliver was convincing as the nightmare club member who, on damaging his ankle, 
did a brilliant job of changing his leg every two minutes until the audience (let alone himself) couldn’t remember 
which one was supposed to be injured. Daniel Beer was perfect as the Health Inspector; his stoicism was 
highly amusing.  

Sarah Hare again played the indomitable Health club owner, Helen Sparks. How she kept a straight face when 
she was drinking what she thought was a new line in coffee flavours, I’ll never know. The audience was in fits 
of laughter at the improbability of the situation but it was very cleverly acted out with the said cup being slickly 
passed from one to the other. Hilary Jones was again Magda the Russian cleaner who found herself right in the 
thick of the action all the way though. Her energy and comic timing was brilliant and the little touches that, as I 
said earlier, was going on all the time had me tittering throughout.  

David Jones did an excellent job as Justin, the hapless husband and father of five. This is a role that really 
suits David and he gave a confident performance. The interaction between him and Laura Gwynne who played 
Chell the receptionist was fast paced and utterly believable. Laura Gwynne was superb in this role that she has 
made her own. Her characterisation, delivery and timing was faultless; my sides ached during her explanation 
of her husband’s infidelity resulting in the arrival of ‘Jesus’ which led Helen into believing that Chell was having 
a breakdown. This was not helped by Catherine Donativo’s attempts to get Chell in trouble. Catherine was 
great as the mischievous and sneaky fitness instructor whose deviousness didn’t get her anywhere in the end. 
Another great performance from Catherine. 

Two cameo roles from Betty Morris as Queenie and Andrew Jones as Jesus completed the line-up for this hys-
terically funny play set in the Sparkle Deluxe Spa and Health Club. It was a stroke of genius finishing with the 
macarena. I can’t wait for the next one! This production was so familiar as most of the cast slipped back onto 
characters they had played before; it was like putting on a favourite coat that was fresh back from the cleaners! 

Well done Magna. 
Louise Hickey MBE 

Book on line at www.queenswoodandbodenhamlake.org
or call 01432 356872

Wildlife Watch Club                                 Sun 2 July                                  12.30-2.30pm
Monthly nature club for young enthusiasts aged 7 to 14 years, meets first Sunday of every month.
Venue:  Queenswood Country Park and Arboretum, Dinmore Hill, Leominster, Herefordshire, HR6 0PY.
Cost:  £2 Wildlife Watch members, £4 non-members.     Booking required
  
Pollinators Workshop                               Sat 8 July                                   11am-12pm
Pollinator themed crafts and activities for children aged 3 – 12 years.     Venue: Saxon Hall, Putson Community 
Centre, Hoarwithy Road, HR2 6HE     Cost: £2         Booking:  Essential:  Visit www.courtyard.org.uk
 
Adventure Club - nature games and whittling                             Tues 25 July                           10am-3pm
Develop your survival skills in the great outdoors.  At Adventure Club, we provide for the children to decide! 
Venue:  Queenswood Country Park and Arboretum, Dinmore Hill, Leominster, Herefordshire, HR6 0PY. 
Cost:  £15.  For ages 7+       Booking: required
 
WildPlay - Get Crafty and Play - playing with the elements: wind           Wed 26 July                             
1.30-3.30pm
Drop in WildPlay play session for families.       Venue:  Queenswood Country Park and Arboretum, Dinmore 
Hill, Leominster, Herefordshire, HR6 0PY.       Cost:  £2 per child, children under 2 years free.      Booking:  Not 
required.  
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Day and Time Group Name Leader Contact Details

Monday 11am - 12 noon Yoga classes run throughout 
summer

Emily Charlton 07745868334

Monday  7.30pm - 9pm Young Explorers Malcolm Cox 07854 299715

Tues 5.pm - 6.15pm Beavers Victoria Smissen 01432 279160

Tues 7.30pm Magna Performing Arts Val Lewis 01432 760115
07854 299715

Wed 6pm - 9pm Slimmers World Hillary Burcher 07789 951712

Thurs 6.00pm - 7.30pm

Thurs 7.30pm - 9pm

Cubs

Scouts

Malcolm Cox 01432 274077

07854 299715

Friday 6pm - 7.30pm Rainbows
Brownies

Donna Jones 01432 761056

Friday 7.30pm Magna/Young Magna 
Performing Arts

Val Lewis
Betty Morris

01432 760115 
07954 081999

Sunday 2.30pm - 5pm Young Magna Performing Arts Betty Morris 07954 081999

Credenhill Community Hall

JULY 2017
Ideal for busy mums, tiny tots and the young at heart, keep agile and fit by attending our new Yoga group 
now running at 11a.m each Monday morning.  Take an hour out of your day to relax if you feel like de-
stressing from a busy life how about coming along.  Contact Emily on 07745868334, 
emily.charlton@outlook.com . 

WHALEBONE MUSIC October 7th more details to follow  
Watch out for details of our fundraising event ,  Live Music with Whalebone 7th October. Get yourself 
along there for an evening of great entertainment 

If you have any ideas about starting a group please contact us and help make your Community Hall a 
thriving centre of the village.

Like us on our Face Book page and get the latest information as it happens. If you have used the facility 
recently please complete our review 
We are delighted to say that many children parties are held in the Hall. It is a good space for little ones to 
run around and we are constantly trying to improve the facilities to encourage people to use the venue. 
So if you are looking for a safe environment for a children’s event please contact us.  Help support your 
village.  

Don’t forget if you have an event coming up and would like to hold it in a pleasant, light, airy hall with a 
large outside grassed area [big enough for a marquee] then come along and have a look at Credenhill 
Community Hall. We can give you details of license holders who will provide a bar for your function if you 
need one. What is more it will not break your budget ! Please contact us for more information.
Betty Morris Booking Secretary 07954081999 or email magnadrama@btinternet.com

mailto:magnadrama@btinternet.com
mailto:magnadrama@btinternet.com


Credenhill Social & Sports Club
A very warm welcome awaits you at Credenhill Social & Sports Club. 
Don’t forget you don’t have to be a member to come and join us at the functions, or even just to come and 
have a relaxing drink in a warm and friendly atmosphere,  A small visitors fee applies if you are not a mem-
ber, or you are very welcome to join the club.    We look forward to seeing you soon.  

Our regular events are still on-going: 

The Social club is a big part of your local community, please give your support. 
Are you looking for somewhere to hire, at very reasonable prices.  We have a very large function room with 
a bar, available day or night.  The room is suitable for all types of events, family events such as wedding 
receptions, christenings, birthday parties, also for conferences meetings , etc.     For further information on 
any of the above please ring the Les on 01432 760600 or Sarah Miles Secretary on 01432 761750 or 
07581031457
Members who haven’t renewed their membership are welcome to come to the club, but the visitor’s 
fee will apply.  

We look forward to seeing you very soon.

Up and Coming Events

SATURDAY 8TH JULY 2017 
PSYCHIC NIGHT 8pm with Jackie Mecke 

Tickets : Members £5.00 / Non-Members £7.50 available from behind the bar 

SATURDAY 22ND JULY2017 
LIVE ENTERTAINMENT 

SON’S OF YODA 

SUNDAY 30TH JULY 2017 
OPEN DARTS COMPETITION

Please keep looking on the notice boards in the club for further updates and posters.

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday Sunday

7.00pm - 
11.00pm

7.00pm - 11.00pm 7.00pm - 
11.00pm

7.00pm - 11.00pm 7.00pm - 
11.00pm

 7.00pm 
-11.00pm

12noon-2.30pm 
 &  
7.00pm 10.30pm

Darts Bingo 7.30pm 

Pool

Ladies Darts  
8pm 

Hereford Pool 
league 

Kington Mixed pairs 
Darts  league  

2nd Thursday 4x4 
Club new members 
always welcome 

Darts Members Open the 
box, Cash prize.

Please like us on facebook                              http://www.thebestof.co.uk/hereford
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Three Open Gardens – Burghill
Sunday, 9th July, 1pm-5pmAdults £5, children u12 free
Home Farmhouse    Burghill     HR4 7RJ   Rick and Carole Shallcross
Dogs on leads welcome    Refreshments available
The gravel drive and one or two steps on the paths may make it difficult for wheelchairs to manoeuvre.

Daimor   Burghill, HR4 7RN   Max and Janet Jenman
Dogs on leads welcome    The garden can be accessed by a wheelchair.  Disabled car parking available; other 
parking nearby.

White Hall Cottage   Burghill, HR4 7RL     Nick and Wendy Previté
Dogs on leads welcome  There are steps leading to the garden. Pathways uneven in places.

From Hereford, exit the A4103 Roman Road onto Tillington Road. After just over one mile, turn right (signposted 
Burghill). After passing two semi-detached properties on the right you will come to Home Farmhouse on the right – 
a three-storey brick house.
Continuing along the road from here you soon reach the red-bricked White Hall Cottage on the right-hand side.
From here, take the next left and after about 400 yards you will reach Daimor on the left.

 CREDENHILL  FRIENDSHIP CLUB. 
                

   Our recent meeting was very enjoyable, Simon Fanthorpe gave a talk on Forensic Science in the 
Met Police it was so interesting we could have gone on listening,  it opened our eyes to how they 
can solve cases things you would never think they would be able to do.

Some people have got a little mixed up about the date of our Mystery Trip,  it is September 14th a 
Thursday. The cost is £15.00 each. If you have put your name down to come please bring your 
money in an envelope with your name on it to the next meeting, There are still some seats left so if 
you have not already put your name down you will need to do this at next meeting, date below.    If 
there is anyone who is not a member and fancy going on a Mystery Trip please phone me on 
760115 for more information.
We now look forward to Mary Seldon talk on Air Ambulance "Saving Lives by Saving Time".

                             DATES FOR YOUR DIARY.

Thursday July 6th -------------Mary Seldon see above.

Thursday August 3rd ---------- B B Q cheese and wine --Also A Quiz.

Thursday September 7th -------- A Fun Evening.

Thursday September 14th -------- Mystery Trip

If there is anyone out there bored not knowing what to do, wanting to meet new friends come along 
and meet us all on the  first Thursday of the month in the Credenhill Social Club time  7.30 p.m we 
would love to see you, or give me a call 760115

You will be made most welcome.

See everyone soon, hope you are having a nice Summer
                               Val

COMMUNITY  WHEELS
Do you have a Need for Transport?  

Community Wheels is the provider of Community Transport across north and central Herefordshire. 
We provide door-to-door travel for people of all ages who do not have access to a car and are unable to use public transport 

due to personal mobility difficulties or its unavailability.   
Ring for more information on 01568 615785 

 We Need You! 
Due to the success of Community Wheels, we are currently looking for new volunteer drivers. If you are over 21, have a car 
and some spare time then Community Wheels would love to hear from you. A few hours a week could make a huge differ-

ence to someone without transport. Our drivers volunteer their time and receive payment for the miles they drive. 
1. Volunteers with Community Wheels will:  Help others in the community, Learn new skills,  Meet new peo-

ple and make some great friends,   Have fun!
Please contact Linda for an informal chat





Hereford Cathedral Perpetual Trust 
5 College Cloisters - Hereford HR1 2NG     01432 374261

Herefordshire Headway 
Summer BBQ Lunch 

Wednesday 5th July 2017  
12:30pm – 3:00pm 

£7.50 per person, please book -  
hfds-headway@btconnect.com or 01432 761000 

 Come and Join us for the afternoon with,  
Barbeque, Raffle, Cakes, Tombola, Plants,  

Woodwork & Pottery Sales  
at 

HEADWAY HOUSE, TRENCHARD AVENUE, CREDENHILL, HEREFORD HR4 7DX 

Until 15 July      ‘Mapping Inspirations’ 
Grayson Perry’s 2008 limited edition print ‘Map of Nowhere’ feature alongside works by other professional artists 
and students from Hereford College of Arts in the current exhibition in the Mappa Mundi and Chained Library Exhib-
ition. ‘Mapping Inspirations’ is inspired by the Hereford Mappa Mundi and includes new works by Ewan David 
Eason, Genevieve Belgard, Charlie Calder-Potts and Andrea McLean as well as ‘Map of Nowhere’, Entry is via the 
exhibition desk and usual exhibition prices apply. 

In addition to professional 
coaching I am also available 
as a Speaker, as I can talk 
about a selected topic from 
my book which is of interest 
to your community group.

For further information or to 
make a booking please con-
tact me on 07813 299039 or 
email james@standingstart-
solutions.com

mailto:james@standingstartsolutions.com
mailto:james@standingstartsolutions.com


Muddy Boots @ Burghill Community Academy 

At Muddy Boots we can offer your child a rich and stimulating learning environment within beautiful 
grounds, an established outdoor play area and woodland. Our experienced staff aim to provide an exciting, 
happy and secure setting with a broad and balanced curriculum to support development of each child. We 
aspire to assist every individual to reach their full potential, preparing them for school and developing life-
long learning skills. We welcome children from the week after their second birthday. 
Our hours are 8.45 am until 3.15 pm during term time only. We will be accepting Government funding with 
additional sessions being charged at £4 an hour. In order for us to get to know your child properly we ask 
that they attend a minimum of one full day (or two sessions) a week.  
To express an interest in a place at our Pre-school please contact the School Office on 01432 760240. 
Further enquiries are most welcome please contact Muddy Boots Manager Ms Cath Astley via email cast-
ley@burghill.hereford.sch.uk 

Children from ‘Muddy Boots’ enjoying Forest Play and gardening. 
Muddy Boots Pre-school have enjoyed a 
fantastic first half- term together. The 
brand new pre-school based at Burghill 
Community Academy opened in January, 
welcoming children aged two to four. The 
children have had a wonderful time explor-
ing the school woodland and outdoor area 
as well as enjoying a range of exciting ac-
tivities based on Traditional Stories. A 
hunt in the woods for Goldilocks and the 
Three Bears, hot chocolate and a Gruffalo tale and investigating Chinese New Year, making bread with the 
Little Red Hen and preparing the garden for Spring are just some of the fun enjoyed so far! 

mailto:castley@burghill.hereford.sch.uk
mailto:castley@burghill.hereford.sch.uk


Do you need a Gardener? 

CHERRY’S GARDENING SERVICES offers: 
Lawn mowing, weeding, hedge cutting, pruning, repotting, 
sheds, greenhouses cleared, hanging baskets & much more,   
Away on holiday or business? I will look after your garden 
Reliable lady gardener fully insured and DBS checked (for-
mally CRB) 
I use all my own equipment   

Call Cherry on 07855525247 
 or email cherrygarden@hotmail.co.uk    

DIRECTORY OF SERVICES

NIGEL CAVE 
MONMOUTH MEMORIALS 

British Register of Accredited Memorial Masons 

Monumental Masons 
Suppliers of Quality Memorials 

Additional Inscriptions.     Cleaning and Renovating 
House Names and Plaques 

All at competitive prices   Free Quotations 
www.monmouthmemorials.co.uk 

email: monmouthmemorial@aol.com 
Tel:  01600 890 098     Mob:  07950 1171 22 

  TV PROBLEMS?    POOR PICTURE?    THEN CALL 

AARDVARK INSTALLATIONS 
• Freeview Digital Aerials 
• You-View & BT Vision 
• Freesat Supply  & Installation 
• Extra TV Points 
• TV/DVD/PVR/VCR Set-up & Tuning 
• New & Old, domestic & Commercial 
• Fully Insured 
www.aardvarkinstallations.co.uk 

email aardvark@alpens.co.uk 

Tel:  Gwilym Davies 01432 

WOODCUT TREE SURGERY 
A COMPLETE, BESPOKE TREE SURGERY SERVICE 

                Highly qualified, fully insured staff 
       Pruning Fruit Trees   Felling 
     Crown reduction      Site Clearance 
     Tree Surveys            Consultancy 

                                Free, no obligation site visit 
email: office@woodcuttreesurgery.uk 

www.woodcuttreesurgery.com 

Office:  01981 251114  mob:  07966 178884 

 

         PILATES CLASS 
New Class BURGHILL Mondays 10.35am

BURGHILL Thursdays 10.30am.
Mondays Wellington 9.15am & Bodenham 7.35pm
Tuesdays Withington 9.30am & Bodenham 6pm
Wednesdays Marden 7.30pm
Thursdays Marden 6.30pm
Fridays Sutton St.Nicholas 9am & Bodenham 10.30am   

Emma Caldwell Lewis      
01568 797453 / 07971 009 691 

or emma.caldwell@gmx.com 

MDR ELECTRICAL 
Mark D Ridge (Proprietor) 

All aspects of electrical work undertaken. 
Showers, Fuseboard upgrades, Extra sockets, 

lights, security lights supplied and fitted. 
Power supplies to garages and outbuildings 
Full/part rewires, New Builds & Conversions 

Condition reports/landlord certificates,  
PAT Testing 

Niceic Registered
 Public liability & Professional Indemnity 

 insurance cover
Call Mark 07760 433479 or 01544 327161

or email: mdrelectrcal330@gmail.com

ADVERTISEMENT RATES 
Full page A4 - £50 per month       Half page A5 - £30 per month 
Quarter page - £15 per month       Eighth page  - £10 per month  
Directory of Services page (1 year), Single Box £48. Double Box £85  Four Box £150 
For Sale/Wanted Ads £1 per advert, per month 1” x 3” – max 4 lines 18 words  

To advertise please send a hard copy of advert or email PDF, PAGES or WORD  (Before 15th of month) to 
 Glenda Hind, Editor, 3a Station Road. Credenhill, HR4 7EY along with appropriate payment rate.  
Cheques payable to Credenhill Parish Council. 

w w w . j a n e p r a d y p i l a t e s . c o m    
E :  i n f o @ j a n e p r a d y . c o m  

Posture. Stability. Flexibility.  
Relaxation.

Monday 6 pm & Tuesday 5:45 pm at 
Simpson Hall, Burghill. 

One hour Pi lates lessons. Al l  equipment provided. Max 
12 per class. 

£8 pay on the night for f i rst lesson. I f  you enjoy i t ,  sign 
up for the rest of term (payment in advance). Booking 

essential  as spaces are l imited.

http://www.woodcuttreesurgery.com
http://www.monmouthmemorials.co.uk
http://www.woodcuttreesurgery.com
http://www.monmouthmemorials.co.uk
http://www.aardvarkinstallations.co.uk
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mailto:aardvark@alpens.co.uk


  July 12th & 26th 
2pm to 4pm 

In the Simpson Hall, Burghill.  
£2 including refreshments 

Friendly knitting group 
Suitable for all levels from beginners to the extremely 

talented. 

Other types of Crafters also welcome 

Drop in, no booking or membership  
required

Knit One, Natter Two

WATKINS CARPENTRY & 
Property Services 

Excellent Quality Carpentry Service 
  All aspects of carpentry     Fencing & Gates 
  Kitchens        Property renovation 
  Bathrooms           Restoration 

Business approved by Which? Trusted Traders 
Free estimates 

See photos of work & reviews:  
www.watkinscarpentry.com 

Office:  01432 761603     Tom:  07879 841706 

RODZ N DOGS 

DOG GROOMING 
NAIL CLIPPING 

DAY/NIGHT CARE 
WASH YOUR OWN DOG 

Bodenham   
HR1 3HY 
Contact  Rod, Tony Bev 
01568 797687                 see website for more info 

                                    www.rodzndogs.co.uk 

FOOT HEALTH PRACTITIONER 

Corns & calluses reduced & removed - Ingrown 
toenails treated - Verrucae treatment - Nails 
trimmed - Diabetics treated - plus help and ad-
vice 

Brian Jenkinson Dip CFHP 
01544 230501 or 07977 214756 

Foot care services Home Visits only

!

Coffee Morning 
  Wednesday 5th JULY                     

10.30am  - 12 noon 
Tea & Coffee with Biscuits  

& Raffle          
All welcome 

  Please  come and 
support us.

HEREFORDSHIRE HEADWAY
Headway House, Trenchard Avenue, Credenhill  

!



Editor: Glenda Hind   01432 760067      credenhillcommunitynews@outlook.com 
As Editor I am  always happy to receive articles for the CCN but would add that, If at all possible, I would appreciate 
them to be sent by e-mail as an attachment in Word  format.  If you do not have access to a computer then please drop 
off any hard copy to Glenda at 3a Station Road, Credenhill in plenty of time for the deadline of the 15th of every month.  

 Dead line:    15th of every month prior to publication 
 Published:     1st of every month 
 Collect from:    One Stop – Credenhill Store 
 Delivered:     To every household in Credenhill  
       (Circulation 860) 

Parish Council:       Chairman  Terry Smisson              
email          
                                Marion Scott clerk@credenhill-pc.org.uk   
County Council:      Councillor  R Matthews             01432 760498 

West Mercia Constabulary:  e-mail: herefordrn.snt@westmercia.pnn.police.uk 0300 333 3000 
Crime Stoppers:             0800 555111 
Safer Neighbourhood Officers: PC Bart McDonagh       101 
Dog Warden :          01432 261761 

 Street Light Problems   01432 261800
 Power Cut   105

St Mary’s Primary School:     Headmaster - Mr J Moynihan 
   Business Manager Alison Pugh     01432 760408 
Preschool:   Claire    07713 578129  
Fieldhouse Kindergarten:     Owner – Rachael Cappozoli 01432 761250 

St Mary’s Church:             Vicar:   Revd. Rana Davies-James       01432 760443 
     email: rana.james@virgin.net        
                         Church Warden      Dorrie Coates       01432 761935 
    Church Warden      Mrs Jean Hawkings  Bowles 01432 769413 

Credenhill Social Club:     Steward         01432 760600 

Beavers:        Victoria Smissen       01432 279160  
Cubs:    Clayre Wilkes       01432 769211 
Scouts   Marcus Terry   01432 352142 
Group Scout leader  Malcolm Cox   01432 274077 
Rainbows/Brownies:     Mrs D Jones         01432 761056     
Young Magna:  Betty Morris        07954 081999 
Magna:      Valerie Lewis        01432 760115 
Friendship club:     Val Lewis        01432 760115 
Community Clinic: by appointment only Mondays Health Visitor         01432 352600 
Headway:              01432 761000 
Post Office Van  - John  Mon, Tues, Thurs 10.30am - 11.45am          01885 482201 

For  Hire 
Credenhill Community  Hall:    Mrs Betty Morris       07954 081999 
Credenhill Social Club:         Steward   01432 760600 

All articles, letters or other items may be subject to editorial discretion.   The editor does NOT accept responsibility for articles 
printed in this newsletter.   All details correct at time of going to press

Credenhill Community News is now available by email.  If you wish to be added to the mailing list please send an email 
to the editor requesting this service. Please put Credenhill Newsletter in the subject heading box to make sure it ar-
rives .  Thank you
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